

Attendees: Coby Schmucker, Darrick Davidson, Cheravon Davidson, Liza Briscoe, Jenn Patrick, Chris Brown

- 1) Approved May minutes
- 2) Amy Larkin absent & she had the computer so financials were not printed/approved tonight.
- 3) Business Items discussed:
 - **Face Painting during football games-** Darrick will check with Michele Hurst to see if she's still interested.
 - **Board of Elections-** VP still open. No leads at this time.
 - **Coaches' Appreciation Dinner** - The dinner went great! It cost \$275 for the food (check made out to Rachel T) & approximately \$20 for the decorations. We would definitely like to see this as a yearly event.
 - **Green & Gold Program-** Everyone agreed that the banners from The Ohio Print Company: \$3.50 per sq ft for mesh; 2' x 4' = \$24; 3' x 5' = \$45; 3' x 6' = \$54 was cheaper than the place we had previously been using so we will try them for the next banners. We will need to meet again to decide how we are going to continue & change the Green & Gold program.
 - Vinay Patel (from Morrow) emailed Patty to meet & discuss advertisement program for the boosters. Patty had set up a meeting with Vinjay but Coby will email Patty & tell her she might want to hold off until we revamp our Green & Gold packages this summer.
 - Ideas for revamping...simple = 1st option- JH gym, 2nd option - HS gym, 3rd option- bb/sb/football fields. Could do only 1 or 2, 3 or all 4. To discuss at next meeting.
 - In meantime, thinking about having the coaches and teams be in charge of getting their own banners. Coby will email the baseball & softball coaches to get a feel for how they would respond to getting their own poster sponsor.
 - **Volleyball** - Still working on picture. Liza will post on facebook asap.
 - **Soccerfest** - Things are getting ready for the July event. All spots supposedly booked except for 2. They are waiting to take t-shirt to Mac's Pizza to get it approved. Next soccer committee meeting for this is 6/27.

- **Vinkolet** - Jenn present & said everything is going great. Vinkolet has some new booths they are considering so that will make room for more volunteers. She showed this year's wine glass as it is their 20th anniversary. Need volunteers for Saturday & Sunday, September 8 & 9.
- **Vendors Concessions-** Amy is checking on. Green & Gold is off campus & Rachel takes care of concessions stands.
- **Concessions-**
 - Fryer Items- Possible ideas for fried pickles (want pickles that are already breaded) and french fries (basic hand cut). Oils will have to stay in two different vats so we will need to label.
 - Bugs- Coby will email Cathy T. about seeing if the concession stand can get sprayed for bugs. Lots of spiders living in there at this time.
 - Breaker box/corner light for grilling- Gary says that an additional breaker needs to be added to concession stand. Dave wants to know what kind of light we need for the grilling area. The parts for the sink are also in & are waiting to get installed. Coby will reach back out to Dave about light & will also reconfirm deadline of Aug 31 since that is our first night game.
 - Chris Brown brought the yearly sales figures and distributed. She also typed up a rules sheet for the use of LMABC concessions stand for some consistency.
 - Chris will potentially be out of town this August 27 week (end). Will need someone to be at LMHS for the deliveries for the concessions. Thursday, August 30 = pepsi delivery. Friday, August 31 = GFS delivery.
 - Pepsi will make menus for free so Chris will look into getting some made.
- **Possible fundraisers-** Chris will look into a possible 1K beer/wine run in Morrow. She has a committee of women who might be interested in helping. More information to come later.
 - LMHS PTO food truck rally is scheduled for 8/25/18, from 4 - 9 pm. Should we have a booth out during that time along with our potential booster packages/sign ups (which we are going to discuss in more detail at next meeting)?
 - Membership for boosters discussed. In getting ready for fall, should we consider charging for membership & having tiered memberships? I.e. decals, scholarships, voting rights, free tickets to games, voucher for LM t-shirts, parking spaces, volunteer waiver form, etc...
- **Football camp-** Nate Mahon requested that the boosters pay for the football players to attend the River's Edge Camp in Morrow. The cost is \$1,000.00, & we will cover. Cheravon will email.
- **Track/Cross Country-** Coach Bond had originally requested that we cover \$306 for various track equipment. We are going to cover the total cost at \$996.87. This will go towards training gear, storage equipment, coach's gear, additional shot puts, etc... We would like a picture(s) of equipment to post on our facebook page.

- **LM Panther cards** - Cheravon will order 1,000 cards. We charge \$5 a card and players sell them for \$10 a piece. Cheravon will reach out to EMI cards to see who's going to be on the cards this year.
- **Gym scoreboard**- Coby has been in contact with the company Side Effects, Inc. in regards to the scoreboard & how we want to do the advertising. There are two options: 1. Static advertising which is just six fixed places on the board. 2. Digital advertising which has a constant loop going. You can get more sponsors as there is an unlimited # of sponsors; however, it does feature a minimum of 15 sponsors. There is no cost up front for either of these & we do not have to get the sponsors as the company takes care of everything. We voted to do the digital advertising and Coby will respond to Side Effect, Inc and will copy Tiffany on email as well.
- **Booster Website Page** - Liza will get the 2018 -2019 booster meeting dates to Melinda. Will also see if Melinda can make a place on the website to post the minutes from each meeting so people can see what the Boosters do and maybe want to be more involved.

4) Next meeting: Monday, July 9, 7 pm, Media Center, LMHS